# 2022-2023 学年吉林省高一下学期期末英语试卷

一、阅读理解

In Singapore, it seems like art is at every turn. Look closely and you ' Il discover masterpieces in front of an office building, a walkway, and even on a rooftop garden, where everyone can appreciate them up close. In order to further promote art, festivals are held throughout the year. Here are some of the biggest art draws to come.

#### ARTWALK

### When: January

An annual public art festival, Artwalk takes place in the culturally rich neighborhoods of Little India and Katong-Joo Chiat. Visitors can learn about the food, stories and history of two of Singapore 's most distinct communities on guided walking tours. They can even experience art and culture up close with hands-on workshops with local artists, storytellers and cultural experts.

### ART SG When: March

During the biggest art fair in Southeast Asia, more than 150 of the world' s best galleries will showcase their collection of more than 1,000 artists. The film sector will feature panel discussions, experimental films, and new film-making practices. Some galleries will also present digital technology

artworks like AR, VR, and NFTs.

### SINGAPORE NIGHT

#### When: August

During this party-like night festival, the Bras Basah-Bugis business street lights up for this multi-dimensional art festival with diverse light installations ( 装置). Building walls provide larger-than-life canvases ( 画布) for shows; underground tunnels are brilliant with lights. Art and creativity

blossom through a passion for experiments.

SINGAPORE BIENNALE When: October-February

Lasting five months, the Singapore Biennale is a dynamic event that encourages folks to see art in a new light through interactive installations

and exhibitions. The highlights include art tours, air performances, a film

installation and various exhibitions.

1. What can a visitor do in ARTWALK?

A. Visit museums and galleries.

B. Join in interactive activities.

试卷第1页,共10页

C. Try out global cuisine.
D. Share personal stories.
When should visitors go to Singapore if they want to enjoy light shows at night?
A. In January.
B. In March.
C. In August.
D. In November.
What's the text mainly about?
A. Four art shows in Singapore.
B. Four places of interest in Singapore.
C. Four art festivals in Singapore.
D. Four travel routes in Singapore.

Barditch High School decided to have an All-School Reunion. Over 450 people came to the event There were tours of the old school building and a picnic at Confederate Park. Several former teachers were on hand to tell stories about the old days. Ms. Mabel Yates, the English teacher for over fifty years, was wheeled to the Park.

Someeyes rolled and there were a few low groans( 叹息声) when Ms. Yates was about to speak. Manystarted looking at their watches and coming up with excuses to be anywhere instead of preparing to listen to a lecture from an old woman who had few kind words for her students and made them work harder than all the other teachers combined.

"I can ' t tell you how pleased I am to Then Ms. Yates started to speak: be here. I haven't seen many of you since your graduation, but I have followed your careers and enjoyed your victories as well as crying for your tragedies. I have a large collection of newspaper photographs of my students. Although I haven' t appeared in person, I have attended your college graduations, weddings and even the births of your children, in my imagination. "It was my bit. Then she continued: Ms. Yates paused and started crying a belief that if I pushed you as hard as I could, some of you would succeed to please me and others would succeed to annoy me. Regardless of our motives, I can see that you have all been successful in your chosen path. "There is no greater comfort for an educator than to see the end result of his or her years of work. You have all been a great source of pleasure and pride for meand I want you to know I love you all from the bottom of myheart.

试卷第2页,共10页

There was a silence over the crowd for a few seconds and then someone started clapping. The clapping turned into cheering, then into a deafening roar( 呼喊). Lawyers, truck drivers, bankers and models were rubbing their eyes or crying openly with no shame all because of the words from a long forgotten English teacher from their hometown.

4. What activity was organized for the school reunion?

A. Sightseeing in the park.B. A picnic on the school playground.C. Telling stories about past events.D. Graduates ' reports in the old building.

5. What can be inferred from Paragraph 2?

A. Some graduates were too busy to listen to Ms. Yates ' speech.

B. Many graduates disliked Ms. Yates ' ways of teaching.

C. Some people got tired from the reunion activities.

D. Most people had little interest in the reunion.

6. What can we learn from Mr. Yates ' speech?

A. She kept track of her students ' progress. B. She gave her students advice on their careers.

C. She attended her students ' college graduations. D . She went to her

students ' wedding ceremonies.

7. What was Ms. Yates ' belief in teaching teenagers?

A. Teachers ' knowledge is the key to students ' achievements.

B. Pressure on students from teachers should be reduced.

C. Hard-pushed students are more likely to succeed.

D. Students ' respect is the best reward for teachers.

Chinese scientists say they have developed a robotic fish that can remove

microplastic particles from water environments. Researchers working on the

project say the robots could help to clean up plastic pollution in oceans around the world.

The robotic swimmers are about 1.3 centimeters long. They are made of a soft chemical Compound. The robots are designed to absorb microplastics while moving through the water. The project was launched by a team at Sichuan University in

试卷第3页,共10页

southwestern China. The researchers said the robots have already performed well in shallow water and they plan to carry out more tests in deeper waters. The

findings scientists reported their in a new study in Nano Letters. The comes from the American Chemical Society, a nonprofit organization publication by the U.S. Congress. The robotic supported fish were built to target microplastic particles, which are smaller than five millimeters. Studies have pollution confirmed that microplastic has been discovered in many natural environments. The material comes from the breakdown of manufactured plastic products and industrial waste.

"а The team said the robots can be controlled by light. Turning light laser " on and off causes the fish ' s tail to move back and near-infrared the American Chemical Society said. The robotic fish can swim up to 2.76 forth, body lengths per second. The researchers said this is faster than most similar ' s research team. soft robots. Wang Yuyan was a member of Sichuan University She told Reuters news agency that the small, lightweight robot is currently being used to collect microplastics for research purposes. But Wang added that the team plans to expand that use so the robot fish can remove larger amounts of microplastic waste from deep ocean areas. The fish can take in different kinds of microplastics and even repair itself when damaged, the researchers said. And if a robot fish is accidentally eaten by a real fish, it could safely digest the material, the team added. Wang said similar robots could be developed to be placed inside the human body to remove unwanted materials or disease. 8. Why has a robotic fish been created?

A. To remove disease in people. B. To clean up pollution in oceans.

C. To remove unwanted materials in body.

particles in water.

- 9. What will happen to the robotic fish when eaten by a real fish?
- A. It will be harmless.B. It will repair itself.
- C. It will take in microplastics.
- 10. What is paragraph 2 mainly about?
- A. The purpose of the robotic fish.
- B. The function of the robotic fish.
  - 试卷第4页,共10页

D. To remove microplastic

D. It will collect microplastics.

C. A further introduction of the robotic fish.

D. Potential application of the robotic fish.

11. What is Wang Yuyan 's attitude to the future use of the robotic fish?

A. Pessimistic. B. Positive. C. Unclear. D. Suspicious.

Dining in a completely dark room, unaware what's on your plate while sitting next to a complete stranger may not sound like an ideal restaurant experience but it 's certainly an intriguing way to spend a rainy night in London.

Dans le Noir, close to London 's financial district, is a restaurant full of blind waiters and waitresses whobecome your eyes around the restaurant, whose original Paris branch opened in 2004.

In the bar with the light, you choose whether you want the fish, meat or vegetable, but the dishes themselves remain a secret, as do the ingredients of the "surprise" cocktails. Bags, coats and devices( 设备) that light up, including watches and mobile phones, are kept in the bar. Placing your hand on the shoulder of your guide, you are led to a table in a black dining room that sets up to 60 people. And it is dark.

The waiters tell you when the food is being placed down in front of you, then the fun begins, trying to get food into your mouth, then identifying just what it is that 's on your plate, and finally whether you have missed any of it.

It 's also a great chance to break social convention and eat using your fingers. Those same fingers are also the only way you can tell how much wine you' re pouring into your glass.

The happy atmosphere in the dining room also made the night memorable. You

can' t really avoid talking to the person next to you at the long tables and guessing what the dishes are certainly provides adequate fuel for the conversations.

All will be revealed at the end of the meal when you are led back out into

the lit bar. Not only do you finally get to see what you 've just been eating

but also who you ' ve been talking to for the last 90 minutes.

12. What does the underlined word "intriguing." in the first paragraph mean?

试卷第5页,共10页

A. Terrible. B. Interesting.							
C. Expensive. D. New.							
13. According to the text, "Dans le Noir "							
A. is far from London 's financial district							
B. has its first branch opened in Britain							
C. is very popular among blind customers							
D. has a dining room which can seat up to 60 people							
14. We know from the text that the customers in "Dans le Noir"							
A. are forbidden to eat with their fingers							
B. can talk to the strangers at table							
C. will look at the menu in a dark bar							
D. can take their mobile phones into the dining room							
15. What's the main purpose of the text?							
A. To help blind people find a job in restaurants.							
B. To show how to open a restaurant with a new idea.							
C. To show how to enjoy the time in a dark restaurant.							
D. To introduce and attract customers to "Dans le Noir".							
二、七选五							
How to Speak English Fluently							
Immerse(沉浸)yourself in English every day							

<u>16 The</u> best way to quickly improve your English is to spend at least a few minutes practicing every day.

There 's a special language learning method called "immersion". With immersion, you try to surround yourself with the language as much as you can

in your day-to-day activities.

Accept that English grammar has a lot of exceptions

Sometimes, you can find patterns in English grammar, but other times English

\_\_\_\_\_

doesn't make sense at all. It 's easy to get stuck on learning how to speak

English properly if you try to find a reason for everything. 17 So the

best thing to do is just memorize the strange exceptions and move on.

Learn intonation, body language and gestures

Intonation is the "rise and fall" or tone changes in howa person speaks.

## 试卷第6页,共10页

Body language is how a person uses their own body to support (or go against) what they mean. Gestures are hand and body movements that work together with what someone is saying. <u>18</u> One way to learn is to just watch how native English speakers communicate with each other.

Share your opinions online

To really learn English speaking, you need to learn how to express yourself in English. Even if you have ideas for conversations, it can be hard to know how to put them into your own words. You can practice this by participating in conversations online. 19 \_\_\_\_\_

Get direct feedback

To improve your speaking, you can ask directly for feedback. Since you usually can 't do this with casual conversations, it might be worth setting up a language exchange, where you can ask the person to tell you directly if any of your sentences sounds awkward or unnatural. <u>20 Hello</u> Talk also allows you to chat in English, and then your conversation partner will literally mark out your mistakes.

A. Sometimes, English is just strange!

B. There are many options for practicing your writing skills.

C. Listen carefully when someone asks you a question in English.

D. It's not easy to learn these three things because they seem very natural.

E. Posting on social media and leaving comments on articles are good approaches.

F. Studying English for an hour once a week isn 't usually enough to make any real progress.

G. There are even apps for this, like GoCorrect, where you can connect with English teachers.

三、完形填空

I' ma university professor at an art school. Last year, I decided to 21

online classes to gain some knowledge of Arabic ( 阿拉伯语).

My teacher and I would meet a few times a month to practice 22 and

go over grammar. During our communication, he also 23 details of his

life. Gradually, the 24 <u>of the first few lessons gave way to more</u>

### 试卷第7页,共10页

familiarity and comfort. I stopped feeling embarrassed and began to open up about myown <u>25 and</u> mybattle with Arabic. "Don't worry; I' mhere to <u>26</u> you. You' re hardworking and I' msure you' II do well in it, " said myteacher. I had <u>27 my stu</u>dents with similar words in my own teaching. It was <u>28 to hear them directed at me. The tables turned.</u>

"You are <u>29 today</u>, " my teacher would say when I used varied

vocabulary or expressions. When I heard these four words, I got a feeling of

<u>30</u>. It also surprised me that my confidence could be encouraged by such

<u>31 praise</u>. That was when I became aware how 32 I had praised my

students, because I thought much praise made them self-satisfied. But now, I

had a change of heart and <u>33 that</u> these plain words can mean a lot. Words <u>34</u>. And now I become more 35 <u>when I use</u> them.

21. A	keep up with B	•	sign up for	С.	make up for	D.	come up with
22. A	writing	В.	listening	C.	conversation	D.	translation
23. A	recorded	В.	shared	C.	avoided	D.	debated
24. A	. embarrassment	B	. nervousness	C.	excitement	D.	expectation
25. A	routine	В.	achievement	C.	education	D.	background
26. A	remind	В.	contribute	C.	teach	D.	inspire
27. A	. comforted	В.	informed	C.	praised	D.	rescued
28. A	disappointed B	•	strange	C.	concerned	D.	upset
29. A	fluent	В.	brave	C.	energetic	D.	excellent
30. A	. calm	В.	relief	C.	јоу	D.	safety
31. A	simple	В.	special	C.	common	D.	mild
32. A	naturally	В.	rarely	C.	necessarily	D.	casually
33. A	wondered	В.	remembered	C.	reflected	D.	understood
34. A	. matter	В.	fail	C.	remain	D.	develop
35. A	curious	В.	certain	C.	thoughtful	D.	particular
四、根据首字母填写单词							
36. T	hey are o	tł	nat allow us to relax a	nd e	njoy life.		(根据首字母单
词拼写)							
37. T	hey hope this nev	v e_	will prove h	ner i	nnocence(	无辜	). (根据首字
母单词拼写)							

## 试卷第8页,共10页

38. Li Bai was a great p of the Tang Dynasty. (根据首字母单词拼写)
39. A in his imagination, Toffler forgot to eat his salad. ( 根据首字
母单词拼写)
40. He f the map up and put it in his pocket. (根据首字母单词拼写)
五、根据汉语意思填写单词
41. She told me she planned to( 节食) and take more exercise.
42. Here are some( 原则) you must master. (根据汉语提示单词拼写)
43. We must take effective( 措施) to reduce crime in the area. ( 根据
汉语提示单词拼写)
44. At night, she would go on line and (聊天) with her friends back home.
(根据汉语提示单词拼写)
45. The exhibition tomorrow is an( 机会) to see her later work. (根
据汉语提示单词拼写)
六、用单词的适当形式完成句子
46. I had hoped to send Peter a gift to congratulate him on his(marry),
but I couldn 't manage it. (所给词的适当形式填空)
47. His academic (perform) has improved so much! ( 所给词的适当形式填
空)
空) 48. She had to shout to make herself (hear) above the sound of the music.
48. She had to shout to make herself (hear) above the sound of the music.
48. She had to shout to make herself (hear) above the sound of the music. (所给词的适当形式填空)
<ul> <li>48. She had to shout to make herself (hear) above the sound of the music.</li> <li>(所给词的适当形式填空)</li> <li>49. Many people are (confuse) by these problems. ( 所给词的适当形式</li> </ul>
<ul> <li>48. She had to shout to make herself (hear) above the sound of the music. (所给词的适当形式填空)</li> <li>49. Many people are (confuse) by these problems. ( 所给词的适当形式 填空)</li> </ul>
<ul> <li>48. She had to shout to make herself (hear) above the sound of the music. (所给词的适当形式填空)</li> <li>49. Many people are (confuse) by these problems. ( 所给词的适当形式 填空)</li> <li>50. If it is (convenience), may I pay you a visit at your office next</li> </ul>
<ul> <li>48. She had to shout to make herself (hear) above the sound of the music. (所给词的适当形式填空)</li> <li>49. Many people are (confuse) by these problems. ( 所给词的适当形式 填空)</li> <li>50. If it is (convenience), may I pay you a visit at your office next</li> <li>Tuesday? (所给词的适当形式填空)</li> </ul>
<ul> <li>48. She had to shout to make herself (hear) above the sound of the music. (所给词的适当形式填空)</li> <li>49. Many people are (confuse) by these problems. ( 所给词的适当形式 填空)</li> <li>50. If it is (convenience), may I pay you a visit at your office next</li> <li>Tuesday? (所给词的适当形式填空)</li> <li>51. I am also reminded the danger they are in. (of/for) ( 用适当的词</li> </ul>
<ul> <li>48. She had to shout to make herself (hear) above the sound of the music. (所给词的适当形式填空)</li> <li>49. Many people are (confuse) by these problems. ( 所给词的适当形式 填空)</li> <li>50. If it is (convenience), may I pay you a visit at your office next</li> <li>Tuesday? (所给词的适当形式填空)</li> <li>51. I am also reminded the danger they are in. (of/for) ( 用适当的词 填空)</li> </ul>
<ul> <li>48. She had to shout to make herself (hear) above the sound of the music. (所给词的适当形式填空)</li> <li>49. Many people are (confuse) by these problems. ( 所给词的适当形式 填空)</li> <li>50. If it is (convenience), may I pay you a visit at your office next</li> <li>Tuesday? (所给词的适当形式填空)</li> <li>51. I am also reminded the danger they are in. (of/for) ( 用适当的词 填空)</li> <li>52. They managed to escape the burning car. (用适当的词填空)</li> </ul>
<ul> <li>48. She had to shout to make herself (hear) above the sound of the music. (所给词的适当形式填空)</li> <li>49. Many people are (confuse) by these problems. ( 所给词的适当形式 填空)</li> <li>50. If it is (convenience), may I pay you a visit at your office next</li> <li>Tuesday? (所给词的适当形式填空)</li> <li>51. I am also reminded the danger they are in. (of/for) ( 用适当的词 填空)</li> <li>52. They managed to escape the burning car. (用适当的词填空)</li> <li>53. We're still trying to decide a venue. (用适当的词填空)</li> </ul>
<ul> <li>48. She had to shout to make herself (hear) above the sound of the music. (所给词的适当形式填空)</li> <li>49. Many people are (confuse) by these problems. ( 所给词的适当形式 填空)</li> <li>50. If it is (convenience), may I pay you a visit at your office next</li> <li>Tuesday? (所给词的适当形式填空)</li> <li>51. I am also reminded the danger they are in. (of/for) ( 用适当的词 填空)</li> <li>52. They managed to escape the burning car. (用适当的词填空)</li> <li>53. We're still trying to decide a venue. (用适当的词填空)</li> <li>54. I feel it is absolutely necessary for me to remind him the meeting</li> </ul>
<ul> <li>48. She had to shout to make herself (hear) above the sound of the music. (所给词的适当形式填空)</li> <li>49. Many people are (confuse) by these problems. ( 所给词的适当形式 填空)</li> <li>50. If it is (convenience), may I pay you a visit at your office next</li> <li>Tuesday? (所给词的适当形式填空)</li> <li>51. I am also reminded the danger they are in. (of/for) ( 用适当的词填空)</li> <li>52. They managed to escape the burning car. (用适当的词填空)</li> <li>53. We're still trying to decide a venue. (用适当的词填空)</li> <li>54. I feel it is absolutely necessary for me to remind him the meeting today. ( 用适当的词填空)</li> </ul>

# 试卷第9页,共10页

56.	To a person	their life, and				
if the	ey entrust me with that life, how could I refuse that trust?					
对于	一个人来说, 生命是最宝贵的, 如果人们把生命托付给我,	我怎么能拒绝这份信任				
呢?						
57.	She smiled,	in the breeze.(with				
的复	合结构; flow)					
她微	笑着,长发在微风中飘动。					
58.	为掩盖事实作了很多尝试。					
	have been made to hide the truth.					
59.	Experts investigated the issue, conducted several tests, and then					
how the buildings could be saved.						
专家	们经过调查研究,多次实验,提出了一个保住那些建筑的方	「案。				
八、	开放性作文					
60.	你校将举办英语演讲比赛。请你以 Take the stage, play our ro	ole 为题写一篇				
发言	稿参赛。					
内容	包括:					
1.选	择一个近来发生的让人振奋的事件说起,让你联想到祖国发	展,青年一代所要肩负				
的责	任和使命。					
2. 结	合自身,如何实践理想报效祖国。					
注意	: 1. 词数 100 左右;					
2. 题	目和首句已为你写好。					
Take	the stage, play our role					
	China is rising on the world stage notably.					



# 页,共10页

### 1. B 2 . C 3 . C

【导语】本文是一篇应用文。主要介绍的是四个新加坡的艺术节。

 细节理解题。根据 ARTWAEK分中的"They can even experience art and culture up close with hands-on workshops with local artists, storytellers and cultural experts.(他们甚至可以与当地艺术家、讲故事的人和文化专家一起参加实践研讨会,近距 离体验艺术和文化。)"可知,游客可以与当地艺术家、讲故事的人和文化专家一起参加实 践研讨会,近距离体验艺术和文化,也就是可以与他们进行互动活动。故选 B项。
 细节理解题。根据 SINGAPOREIGHT部分中的"During this party-like night festival, the Bras Basah-Bugis business street lights up for this multi-dimensional art festival with diverse light installations (装置).(在这个派对般的夜间节日期间,Bras Basah-Bugis 商业街为这个多维艺术节点亮了各种灯光装置。)"以及"When:August(时间:

八月)"可知,游客可以在这里可以欣赏到各种灯光装饰,时间是在8月。故选C项。

3. 主旨大意题。根据首段中的"In order to further promote art, festivals are held

 throughout the year. Here are some of the biggest art draws to come.(
 为了进一步

 推广艺术,全年举办节日。以下是一些最大的艺术吸引力。)"可知,为了进一步推广艺术,

 全年举办节日,由此可知,本文主要介绍的是四个新加坡的艺术节。故选 C项。

 4. C 5 . B 6 . A 7 . C

【分析】这是一篇记叙文。Barditch 高中组织了一次全校同学会,会上英语老师 Yates 女士的一席发言打动了所有在场的人。虽然她很少对学生说好话,总是要求学生加倍努力,学生们也不喜欢她的教学方式,但是她在学生们毕业后一直关注着他们的情况,她发自心底里

爱学生。

4. 细节理解题。根据第一段中"Several former teachers were on hands to tell stories about the old days.( 几名以前的教师在现场讲述过去的故事)"可知,同学会组织了一个讲述过去的故事的活动。故选 C。

5. 推理判断题。根据第二段"Some eyes rolled and there were a few low groans(

叹息

声) when Ms. Yates was about to speak. Many started looking at their watches and

coming up with excuses to be anywhere instead of preparing to listen to a lecture

1页,共12页

以上内容仅为本文档的试下载部分,为可阅读页数的一半内容。如 要下载或阅读全文,请访问: <u>https://d.book118.com/83803203006</u> 2006032